TOWN OF ELBRIDGE

TOWN BOARD PUBLIC HEARING AND REGULAR MEETING
JUNE 25th, 2020

The Town of Elbridge Town Board met on June 25th, 2020 at the Town Municipal Building, 5 Route 31, Jordan, NY and online through ZOOM, to hold its previously scheduled Public Hearing and its regularly scheduled meeting.
CALL TO ORDER: Supervisor Richardson called the Public Hearing to order at 6:58 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
A moment of silence was held in remembrance of the Town Historian, Jack Horner.
PRESENT: Supervisor Richardson, Councilor Blumer, Councilor Duger, Councilor Platten
ABSENT:  Councilor Caron
OTHERS PRESENT: Attorney Tim Frateschi, Code Enforcement Officer Howard Tanner, Mckensey Gonyea, Deputy Town Clerk Danielle Karlik, Diana Sleiertin, Janet Moreth, Marissa Wick
ZOOM: Deb Blasko, Christina Brooking, Mary Jo Davis, Jim White, Michelle Wirth, Sheila Parks, Lindsay O’Neil, Joe Patrick, Jarrod Smith, Rebecca Lloyd, Sherry Howell, and two others with screen names only.
PUBLIC HEARING:
The Elbridge Town Board, at their meeting held on May 14th, 2020, resolved to call for a Public Hearing, on June 25th, 2020 at 7PM to consider invoking Chapter 73.4(a): removal of litter on private property, at 980 Schaap Road, Jordan, NY. Public Hearing notice was published in the May 14th, 2020 Post Standard, the Elbridge and Jordan Post Offices, Lyons Bank, M&T Bank, and at the Town Municipal Building.
Supervisor Richardson: Does anyone wish to speak in favor of this proposal?
No one spoke.

Supervisor Richardson: Does anyone wish to speak against this proposal?

Janet Moreth, Marissa Wick, Jarrod Smith, Mary Jo Davis, Sherry Howell, Sheila Parks and Christina Brooking spoke against this proposal. 
Supervisor Richardson closed Public Hearing at 7:33 PM.
The regular meeting was called to order at 7:34 PM
ADOPT MINUTES: On a motion by Councilor Duger, seconded by Councilor Platten, the minutes from June 11th, 2020 were adopted.
MOTION TO PAY BILLS: General Bills Abstract #6, Vouchers #216-271, in the amount of $51,208.40 were ordered paid, and Highway Bills, Abstract #6, Vouchers #1092-1114, in the amount of $86,997.11 were ordered paid with a total disbursement of $138,205.51.

Motion made by Councilor Duger, seconded by Councilor Blumer.

Vote:   AYES  
4, Ricahrdson, Blumer, Duger, Platten
            NAYS
 
0

COMMUNICATIONS: OCCRA will be sending out new rates for next year.
OLD BUSINESS: 
Property violations at 980 Schapp Road have been addressed. Code Enforcement Officer Howard Tanner addressed the Board on this issue and submitted photographs. The property has been cleaned with marked improvements and no action will be taken for violations at this time. The Codes Enforcement officer will continue to monitor and keep the Town informed on the status of the property. 
Councilor Platten informed the Board the contactless thermometers are readily available and will be obtained.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Councilor Blumer: Heard from Onondaga 911 and they no longer provide free service to municipalities. We will need to stay with Monotronics while researching other local companies. Codes activity is picking up and are busy with occupancy restrictions.
Councilor Duger:  There have been 2,400 meals delivered to date for seniors during the pandemic. Additional gift bags from the Scouts have also been delivered. There was a quiet response on the book order forms at this time. Town attorney and county will be reviewing a safety template put together by Joe on procedures for events and community center. 
There was a survey sent out regarding Little League. Monies for this season have been refunded by check or voucher. It is a possible goal to hold Little League beginning on July 16th with restrictions. Possibly bring a soccer goal to the park for soccer practice. 
Councilor Platten:  Not a lot to report on dog control or cemeteries. Spoke with Justices. There have been two letters of interest received for the court clerk positions at this point in time. Neither holds the qualifications posted. The Judges will need to be addressed and a decision made as to how to proceed, either running the add again or adjusting qualifications. Time is limited.
 Environmental Commission needs a second FOB, Deputy Clerk Karlik will supply. Steve Schwab would like to suggest a co-chair as he is quite busy with the new environment for working with the pandemic. The Commission will be working on the native garden in Jordan and searching for any new locations that may want one.
Supervisor Richardson:  FEMA forms sent in. Water meeting with Villages, Barton & Logudice, and others has taken place and we are set for the Public Hearing on the 23rd at the community center with ZOOM and ½ capacity, social distancing and masks. 
Had a conference call with Solar Panels Abundant Power and DEC, they are concerned about wetlands and will be doing a walk through when it can be arranged. Spoke with Supervisor Janet Arron from Skaneateles, she says there has been delays for them as well and progress is slow moving, possibly the fall season. They are ahead of us.

Would like to have future discussions regarding contracts with the villages in regards to dogs. This year 55% of seizures were done in both villages. Suggests each village begin to pay a portion of the contract price.

Budget sheets will be going out in July. Please keep in mind the State Aid cuts and insurance increase. Would also like to discuss future contracts with regards to Seymour Lofft and Jordan Memorial Pool as the pandemic has limited Town use to these. Contracts will be honored this year, but may have to be adjusted next year.

Spoke with Penny Cerratt and she will return to work full time on Monday, July 29th, 2020 with Physician’s approval.

MONTHLY REPORTS ON FILE:  Codes
ADJOURNMENT:  On a motion by Councilor Platten, seconded by Councilor Duger, the regular Town Board meeting was adjourned at 8:36 PM. 
Respectfully submitted,

Danielle Karlik

Deputy Town Clerk
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